


 

Date:  September 24, 2024 
 
From:  Jeffrey Martynowicz, Chief Financial Officer 
 
To:   DuPage County Finance Committee 
 
RE:  DuPage County Clerk/Election Division Credit Card Invoice 
 
 
 
Attached, please find an invoice from the DuPage County Clerk that was paid utilizing 
the County Treasurer’s credit card.  The invoice is for the upfitting of a County vehicle 
utilized by the County Clerk - Election Division. As the Board is aware, all vehicles that 
departments and Elected Officials use are County capital. The dollar amount of the 
invoice is $4,811.97. The general ledger account number that was coded by the County 
Clerk’s Office does not have sufficient funds, and the account number used is incorrect.  
Vehicle upfitting should be charged to a capital account because it is increasing the value 
of a County vehicle. The Finance Department cannot simply change the account number 
because it would be interfering with the internal operations of an Elected Official. 
Due to this bill being paid via credit card, the County will incur interest and late fees if 
left unpaid. I am requesting that the Finance Committee direct staff on how to address 
the invoice/credit card statement issue. I have identified two options for committee 
consideration: 
 

1. Do not pay the amount of the invoice on the credit card statement. 
2. Pay the invoice utilizing the County Board budget in the General Fund. 

 
I am recommending option two. A budget transfer has been provided on agenda item 
#24-2551. The transfer is from General Fund contingencies (1000-1180-53828) to 
Vehicles (1000-1001-54120). To be clear, both accounts are County accounts, not 
controlled by the County Clerk’s Office. 
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